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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF BOLIVIA TRANSMITTING INFORMATION ON THE REFERENDUM OF JULY 18, 2004

Permanent Mission of bolivia
to the
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.
MBOE-C.P-107/04
Washington, July 15, 2004
Dear Madam Council Chair:

I have the pleasure of addressing you in order to attach hereto a note from this Permanent Mission reporting on the referendum to be held in my country on July 18, when natural gas resource use options will be chosen.

I would be most appreciative if you would kindly arrange for the circulation of this note as an information document.

Sincerely yours,

Ambassador Maria Tamayo Arnal

Permanent Representative
Ambassador Carmen Marina Gutierrez Salazar
Ambassador of Nicaragua
Chair of the Permanent Council
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.
Permanent Mission OF BOLIVIA
TO THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
NOTE NO. 05-04


The Permanent Mission of Bolivia to the Organization of American States wishes to announce that, on July 18, a binding referendum will be held in Bolivia to determine the use of natural gas resources.
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The referendum poses five questions to the citizens of Bolivia and will determine whether it is necessary to change the present Law on Oil and Natural Gas; the possibility of recovering the Bolivian state’s actual property rights over all its oil and natural gas resources “at the mouth of the well”; and whether to reestablish the state oilfields enterprise Yacimientos Petrolíferos Fiscales Bolivianos (YPFB), recovering state ownership of its shares, so that it may participate in the entire chain of oil and natural gas production.

The referendum also asks about the possibility of linking gas resources to a historical claim, as an essential strategic instrument on the economic, political, and integration levels.  Lastly, it will determine gas export conditions, considering aspects of gas industrialization.

The General Secretariat of the Organization of American States, through the Unit for the Promotion of Democracy, has dispatched an observer mission to participate in this event.
Washington, D.C., July 15, 2004
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